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Friends of the Church of the Holy Rude
March 2020 Newsletter
Ministry of Welcome
New Season
We have been monitoring closely Public Health and Government advice on the rapidly changing situation concerning the Coronavirus outbreak, and after yeaterday's escalation of the awareness level from “contain”  to “delay” status, it has been decided to cancel the Ministry of Welcome Easter Weekend Opening (Good Friday 10th. April to Easter Monday 13th. April).
The full 7 days / week opening is, of course, not due to begin until Friday 1st. May, and again a decision on opening will be made nearer that date, although it is looking increasingly likely that opening on that date may have to be postponed. Information on this will be provided nearer to the date.
As there will not be a pre-season meeting of volunteers this year, copies of the updated Opening / Closing Checklists, which contain some minor changes, will be e-mailed to you shortly. New volunteers will receive separate familiarisation instructions from the Ministry of Welcome Convenor, Mrs. Ann Crawford.
CCTV
Some good news is that the long-awaited CCTV system to cover Cowane's Hospital / Driveway / South side of Holy Rude, has finally been installed by Stirling Council. The camera is located on a pole in the corner of the Bowling Green, adjacent to the steps leading up to the cannons. This should improve security and deter possible vandalism.
Roadworks / Sunday Service Change
Without providing advance notice to Holy Rude, Stirling Council closed St. John's Street on 9th. March and began work  on relaying the cobble stone setts on the road. The road closure is scheduled to last for 5 weeks (until 12th. April), and so because of parking and access problems at Holy Rude, it has been decided to hold the Sunday Services each week at our Linked Charge, Viewfield Erskine Church, until the roadworks are completed.
Event Cancellation
The Afternoon Tea / Talk on “Old Stirling” by the Stirling Council Archaeologist, Dr. Murray Cook, due to be held on 27th. March in Holy Rude, has been postponed due to the present virus outbreak.
BBC TV Programme
A Film Crew from BBC spent some time one day last week in the Old Town Cemeteries behind Holy Rude filming material for a programme called “Heavenly Gardens.”  Dr. Murray Cook was involved and some interior scenes of Holy Rude were also shot. The programme will be broadcast on BBC1 on Easter Sunday.
A separate TV programme (in Gaelic) has also been made for BBC Alba by Iain McAskill, Minister at the Free Church, but the broadcast date is not yet known.
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